
Respond to the Blake decision
Support clarification around the crime of 
possessing a controlled substance so that 

individuals, law enforcement, and treatment providers 
can respond appropriately. Revise the current system of 
two referrals prior to criminal charges, so it can be more 
effectively administered across the state.

Support additional investments to help cities with 
the costs stemming from the Blake decision on how 
possession of controlled substances is handled by the 
criminal justice system. This includes:

• Funding to help offset the costs of vacating criminal
convictions, repaying legal financial obligations,
administering diversion programs, and mitigating
municipal court impacts.

• Investment in alternative response teams; treatment
facilities for adults and juveniles; treatment in jails;
and social workers, treatment providers, and system
navigators to help direct people to treatment.

Address vehicle pursuits  
for public safety
Clarify the ability for law enforcement to 

conduct vehicle pursuits using a reasonable suspicion 
standard in specific circumstances. This is essential to 
allow for effective and safe pursuit of suspects when 
there is an immediate threat to public safety. Cities will 
continue to support safety standards and training for 
officers who engage in vehicle pursuits. 

Ensure basic infrastructure 
funding
Fully fund the Public Works Assistance 
Account (PWAA), allow the current revenue 

diversions to sunset at the end of fiscal year 2023, and 
refrain from further fund transfers or diversions to other 
infrastructure programs or non-infrastructure accounts. 
Expand state funding opportunities to assist with 
maintenance and operations of local infrastructure.

Increase housing availability & 
affordability
Support a proactive approach that creates new 

tools, incentives, and revenues that cities can use to help 
increase housing supply and address affordability. Cities 
need resources to encourage development of housing 
at all income levels—especially for our lowest-income 
residents.

Provide behavioral health 
resources
Create greater access to community-based 

behavioral health services to include substance use 
disorder treatment and dual diagnosis treatment 
facilities. Support continued state funding to help 
communities establish alternative response programs 
like co-responder programs, diversion programs, and 
others that provide options beyond law enforcement 
for responding to situations that involve individuals 
suffering from behavioral health issues.

City Legislative Priorities2023
Strong cities make a great state. Cities are home to 65% of the state’s residents, drive the economy, and 
provide the most accessible government. The continued success of cities depends on adequate resources 
and local decision-making to best meet the needs of our residents. 

Washington’s 281 cities ask the Legislature to partner with cities and act on the following priorities:
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